
SAN  Sustainability Action Network⌑
A Kansas not-for-profit organization

P.O.Box 1064
Lawrence, KS 66044 20 June 2008

re:  Purchase of BNSF Depot

Lawrence City Commission
6th & Massachusetts St.
Lawrence, KS 66044

Dear Mayor Dever & Commission:
As a regional organization promoting ecological sustainability, we urge the 
Commission to accept ownership transfer of the BNSF Depot so Lawrence will 
be positioned to accommodate the expansion of passenger rail service.

Aside from ocean transport, rail service is the most energy efficient mode, and 
the United States is now experiencing a resurgence of passenger rail service. 
The inexorable rise in gasoline prices is accelerating the shift from auto use to 
options such as rail, bicycle and transit for both utilitarian and recreational 
needs.  

Amtrk serves 25million annual passengers, a number bound to increase with 
the Congressional approval of $15billion to expand the network.  Ridership 
was up 12% in May this year, a record for Amtrak's 37 year history.  Though 
President Bush amazingly called for a 40% cut in Amtrak funding, this 
authorization passed both houses by a veto-proof margin. 
http://www.baltimoresun.com/news/nation/bal-amtrak0611,0,2335081.story

For the Amtrak system to respond to this increased ridership pressure, it will 
need both technological and logistical support.  Local facilities that are 
convenient and well maintained will play a key roll in a successful expansion. 
So this opportunity for Lawrence to acquire the BNSF Depot comes at a very 
opportune time.

SAN hopes the Commission chooses to partner with the U.S. Congress, with 
the Amtrak Board, and with other localities to develop affordable and efficient 
travel options for our citizens.  Whichever project goals may emerge for the 
Depot redevelopment – public, non-profit or mixed-use - SAN stresses that the 
Commission preserve as highest priority any and all options for future 
passenger rail service.  We commend the Commission for your interest.

Sincerely,

Michael Almon
SAN Board of Directors








